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Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                     

 MAGIC MOMENT 

A Congratulations to our House Captains for 2020.   

Dolphins: Arrin White (C), Nicole De Wet (V-C), Felix Rouault (C) and Integrity 

Masanga (V-C) 

Otters: Sibahle Gabiso (C), Honey Auld (V-C), Max Celliers (C) and Zion Brady (V-

C) 

Seals: Martina Dumbell (C), Chloe Lamb (V-C), Daluxolo Phatedi (C) and Luke 

Jacobs (V-C) 

 WEEKLY ENCOURAGEMENT  

 

 

 

 

 

 FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

23 January: SPC Meet-The-Teacher @ 18:30 

25 January: Red Hill Fun Run 

21 February: SPC School Disco (Grade 5-7) 

29 February: Camp Out & Talent Show 

13 March: A Night At The Movies 

19 March: Easter Raffle Launch 

 BAY FUN RUN – SATURDAY 25 JANUARY 

The Red Hill Marathon and Bay Fun Run will be taking place on Saturday, 

25 January. Come run, jog, walk or just come along to watch and enjoy the fun. Entries are R30 per person and 

can be made prior to the race or on the day. The first 50 runners will all receive a small prize and after the race 

there will be a lucky draw for some amazing vouchers from the Kaashuys, Pick n Pay, Sandi’s Bistro and Great 

White Sports. Bay also has a stall at the event and will be serving food and tuck. We are still looking for volunteers 

for the final shift (11:00 – 12:00).  Please contact Natalie on mad@bayprimary.co.za if you are able to lend a hand; 

we are normally packed up before midday. We are hoping for a record turn out this year as we would like to use 

the funds raised for the After Care build.  

 SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 

The Uniform Shop will be open on the following days: 

Tuesday and Wednesday: 07:30 – 08:30 

Friday: 08:00 – 09:00  

 NEW SCHOOL UNIFORM  

We’ll inform parents through the Newsletter when the new uniform arrives. Please be reminded that the new 

uniform will be phased in over a two-year period. 

 SCHOOL UNIFORM CHECK 

The next hair and uniform check will be on Monday, 3 February 2020.   

 HATS AND CAPS 

Please be reminded that we encourage all children to wear their caps or hats during the first and fourth terms. 

EXTRA SANDWICHES AND FOOD ITEMS 

Please be reminded to bring sandwiches and food items for our charity drive every Wednesday.  

 CLASS REPRESENTATIVE 

Thank you so very much to everyone who volunteered to be a class representative this year. We are still waiting 

for parents to volunteer for Grade R and Grades 5 – 7. We have lots of fun activities planned for this year and we 

cannot do it without you, so please do get on board. Our first meeting will take place on Tuesday, 4 February at 

18:00 at the JPC. We are looking forward to planning our 2020 events with all of you.       
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 SCHOOL FEES 2020 

Please be reminded that the school fees for 2020 are as shown below. If you would like to pay at the end of the 
month, please make sure that your first payment is at the end of January 2020. 
 

GRADE R ANNUAL PAYMENT Due in full by 28 February 2020 - R28 340 

GRADE R MONTHLY PAYMENT Per month over 10 months at R2 983 pm 

    (1 February - 1 November)   

GRADE 1 ANNUAL PAYMENT Due in full by 28 February 2020 - R23 630 

GRADE 1 MONTHLY PAYMENT Per month over 10 months at R2 487 pm 

    (1 February - 1 November)   

GRADES 2 - 7 ANNUAL PAYMENT Due in full by 28 February 2020 - R22 500 

GRADES 2 - 7 MONTHLY PAYMENT Per month over 10 months at R2 368 pm 

    (1 February - 1 November)   

Our banking details are as follows: 

ABSA Bank, Fish Hoek, Branch Code: 632005, Cheque Account Number: 010 202 748 80.  

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Happy Birthday to parents, staff and learners celebrating a birthday next week! May your birthday be a very 

special one! 

 ECO WARRIORS  

Please diarise the following scheduled meetings: 

Tuesday, 28 January at 07:30 at the JPC 

Wednesday, 29 January at 07:30 at the SPC 

Free Environment Club for all! 

 BULLYING  

Please report incidents and concerns to your child’s teacher or send an email to : head@bayprimary.co.za 

 

Have a wonderful weekend with your family.   

Kind Regards, 

MR. M.A BECKMANN  

Principal   
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